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This OAN supersedes the prior OAN 01/15 titled “Safety of civil aircraft operating in Tripoli FIR”. 
 
Due to the persistence of significant aviation safety concerns, all operations within the Tripoli FIR 
must adhere to the directives outlined in OAN 09/23 titled "Guidelines for operations into conflict 
zones". 
 
Furthermore, all operators are advised that when requesting to land in Malta and the airport of origin 
is anywhere in Libya, they are required to submit a request to the Maltese Civil Aviation Directorate. 
This request shall include a passenger manifest and specify whether any cargo and or mail will be 
carried on board the aircraft even if this will remain on board while the aircraft is in Malta.  
[Note for the handlers: the passenger manifest needs to be cleared by the immigration police through 
airport.police@gov.mt]. 
The same request shall be submitted for all flights departing from Malta with any Libyan airport as 
their intermediate or final destination. 
 
Operators are advised that no aircraft originating from/direct to Libya shall be allowed to land in/ 
depart from Malta unless a permit has been obtained. 
 
All requests shall be directed to the Duty Manager Officer (DMO) at the following email address:  
dutyofficer.cad@transport.gov.mt. with the Director General (charles.pace@transport.gov.mt) put in 
copy. 

 
Please be guided accordingly. 
 
 
 
 
Capt. Stefano Banti 
Head of Operations  
TM CAD 
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